
Question on notice no. 2229

Senator David Shoebridge: asked the Minister representing the Attorney-General on
11 July 2023—

With reference to the DG Institute:

1. Has a decision been made by the OAIC about an own motion investigation into
the DG Institute or activities of Dominique Grubisa; and if not, when is this
anticipated to be decided.

2. What systemic issues have been identified in the agency's consideration of these
activities.

Answer —

Senator the Hon Murray Watt – The Hon Mark Dreyfus KC MP has provided the
following answer to the senator’s question:

1. I am advised that the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
commenced a Commissioner-initiated investigation into DG Institute (i.e. Master
Wealth Control Pty Ltd trading DG Institute) and its related body corporate,
Property Lovers Pty Ltd, on 19 May 2023.

2. The OAIC’s investigation is in the initial stages and is ongoing.


